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Winston Hickox 
Chair, Cal EPA Market Advisory Committee 

Lawrence H. Goulder 
Vice Chair, Cal EPA Market Advisory Committee 

RE: Cal EPA Market Advisory Committee Draft Report 
**via email** climatechange@calepa.ca.gov 

Dear Mr. Hickox, Professor Goulder, and Committee members, 

We write to offer our views on the Cal EPA Market Advisory Committee's draft report 
for public review (hereafter, "the draft report"). Although Assembly Bill (AB) 32 clearly 
designates, as the draft report notes, the California Air Resources Board (CARB) as the 
ultimate decision maker on this topic, we appreciate your efforts to share your expert 
opinion and understand that it will be an input for consideration during CARB's 
policymaking process. 

Without pre-judging whether any of our organizations will ultimately support any 
particular cap and trade program design, we offer these suggestions on the draft report. 
Many of the undersigned organizations will submit individual letters providing more 
detail on their recommendations. We are united in the view that if CARB adopts cap- 
and-trade as an instrument in the portfolio of policies to implement AB 32, it must 
supplement and not substitute for other key policies. Continuing and expanding the 
state's other policies to reduce global warming pollution - performance standards, such 
as the renewable portfolio standard and clean car standards, incentive programs, such as 
the energy efficiency programs, and other regulatory and educational instruments - is 
crucial for both the development of an optimal global warming solution strategy and as 
part of the effort to meet AB 32's requirement that the program complement efforts to 
reduce air and toxic pollutants. Thus, we are in agreement with the report when it states: 
"There is a strong economic and public policy basis for other policies that can accompany 
an emissions trading system" (page 19). 

With that said, we leave aside the question of precisely the right division of effort 
between cap-and-trade and other policies and turn to providing our views on the 
recommendations contained in the Market Advisory Committee's draft report. 
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In summary, we: 

1. Urge the Market Advisory Committee (MAC) to recommend that setting a tight cap 
that declines over time be a top priority in designing the program. 

2. Support the MAC draft report's rejection of price caps on allowances. This is an 
important step toward designing a system with environmental integrity. 

3. Support the draft report's arguments in favor of auctioning and attention to the 
principle of promoting the public interest in the allowance distribution process. 

4. Urge the MAC to revise its recommendations, to limit the role of offsets as a 
compliance option. 

5. Urge the MAC to provide more specific recommendations to address air quality and 
other environmental justice concerns. 

6. Urge the MAC to provide clear recommendations on how to ensure strong 
enforcement of reporting and the cap. The MAC'S recommendation that emissions 
and trading data be made public is a good start in this regard. 

We urge the MAC to recommend that setting a tight cap that declines over time be a top 
priority in designing the program. 

We are pleased to see that the draft report notes the importance of setting the level of the 
cap to achieve real emission reductions - a major problem in California's RECLAIM 
program and the European Union's "pilot" phase - and endorses the view that the cap 
should decline steadily over time. However, we urge the MAC to augment Chapter 4 
(which begins the discussion of the MAC'S recommendations for California) with a 
discussion of the importance of setting the cap tightly to achieve real emission reductions, 
and to add a clear recommendation that CARB make setting a tight cap a priority in 
designing the program. We agree with the draft report that the cap-and-trade program, 
should one be adopted, should not sunset in 2020; any cap-and-trade program adopted 
needs to continue beyond that year to provide assurances that investments in global 
warming solutions-many of which are long lived - will be worthwhile (page 21). 

We support the MAC draft report's rejection of price caps on allowances. This is an 
important step toward designing a system with environmental integrity. 

The MAC draft report rightly identifies the setting of a certain, quantitative, enforceable 
limit on emissions as a principal advantage of a cap-and-trade program. This advantage 
can only be realized if environmental integrity is made a priority. The draft report's 
rejection of a price cap on allowances (i.e. rejection of a safety valve) is an important step 
toward constructing a system with environmental integrity. We support strongly the draft 
report's position that a California cap and trade program should not include price caps on 
allowances. 










